
 

 

[Peacock, Raymond L.] 
 
 

RAYMOND PEACOCK WAS CONTRACTOR 

 
Raymond L. Peacock, 71 Lake Ave., died today after an illness of several 

months.  He was born in Auburn and had lived in this city all his life. 
Mr. Peacock was a retired contractor, having been in that business for 50 

years.  He built most of the homes on Peacock St., which was named for 
him, Standart Ave. and Boston St. 

He served for two terms on the Auburn Board of Education and was a 

trustee of the Masonic Temple for 40 years.  He was also a member of the 
Masons’ bequest committee for 40 years. 

Last week he was awarded a 50 year membership pin for the Masons but 
was not present at the ceremonies to accept [it].  Mr. Peacock was a 

member of the Universalist Church and the Auburn Lodge F&AM, and held 
membership in the Annar Grotto. 

He is survived by his widow, Mrs. Laura Harnden Peacock, three 
daughters, Mrs. Wallace W. Lockwood of Pittsford; Mrs. Lyman I. Achenbach 

of Fort Plain, and Mrs. William [Mohagen?] of Skaneateles; one brother, 
Howard G. Peacock of Auburn; six grandchildren; one niece, one nephew. 

Services will be at 2 p.m. Tuesday at the Langham Funeral Home, with 
interment at Soule Cemetery. 

Members of the Auburn Lodge F&AM will conduct services at 7:30 p.m. 
Monday at the funeral home. 
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